The Glen Medical Group

Minutes of Patient Reference Group

Held on Thursday 12th June 2014

Present: Dr Kerstin Akporehwe
Partner 

   Mrs Lynn Crutwell 

Practice Manager


   Miss Kate Woodhouse 
Secretary/ Administrator


   Mr Martin Simpson
            PRG member 


   Mr Gerald Fionda 

PRG member

   Mrs Theresa Robertson
PRG member

   Mr Michael Harte 

PRG member

   Mr Mark Kavanagh 

PRG member

   Mr Adam Robertson 
PRG member

Apologies for absence: Mrs Jeanette Mullen (Assistant Manager), Mrs Mary Ross, Mrs Denise Hetherington, Mrs Angela Lamonte, Mrs Jackie Richardson, Mrs Vicki Sutherland, Mr John Sutherland and Mr Cyril Daniels

Review of previous minutes

A&E attendances and those patients at high risk of admission will be discussed again in tonight’s meeting. 
The Practice is now fully up and running with Emis Web, there should be no further problems or disruptions caused by this change in system. 
Practice Champions are again to be discussed in tonight’s meeting. 

Mr Simpson confirmed that there would be another unofficial review in the next few weeks for GPES. Mr Kavanagh queried whether the Partners would opt out as a Practice but Dr Kerstin confirmed that this was a difficult decision to make and unable to speak on behalf of all patients. Lynn confirmed that this project was currently on hold but advised if anyone against data extraction to contact the Practice and opt out.
It is that time of year again for another Practice Survey. Although the details of this survey are not to be discussed tonight, Lynn asked all members to have a think of what they would like to include in years survey so that it could be discussed at the next meeting. Mr Harte raised an issue with the last survey results as he found these difficult to follow and requests that data collected from this year’s survey is present more clearly. He also asked whether timescales could be added to improvements. Lynn agreed that she would bring the old survey to the next meeting and layout would be discussed. Lynn requested that members drop either her or Jeanette an email with any ideas. 
We have received more news with regards to the Walk in Centre and this will be discussed further on in tonight’s meeting. 

Practice Changes/ New GP

Lynn welcomed Dr Beattie to the Practice, who started on Monday 2nd June and informed that a member of our Reception team has left. 
Lynn confirmed that the Practice was once again a full team until the departure of Dr Joll for Maternity leave on the 18th July. Lynn confirmed that a Locum GP would be put in place to cover Dr Joll’s absence and appointments would not suffer. 
Extended Hours

There have been changes made to our extended hours on a Thursday night. These changes mean that clinics cannot start until 6:30pm. As we still need to offer the same amount of appointments Jan, our Healthcare Assistant will now run a clinic alongside the GP and Nurse. This will be useful for those working.

Mr Harte queried whether this was an optional service or a legal obligation and Lynn confirmed that we could opt out but as a Practice we would like to provide this service as beneficial to those that work. 
Mr Harte asked whether we kept a track of those using the appointments and Lynn confirmed that we do try to use these for those that work or have other commitments throughout the day. Lynn confirmed that the Practice does submit claims quarterly for extended hours and our Practice had the highest up take in South Tyneside.
Patient Champions
Practice Champions have now had their first meetings and now have more understanding in their role. A further group has been recruited. 

Practice Champions have created a Weigh & Walk group which is an optional weight management support group with an optional walk. Mike, one of our Practice Champions, has completed a training course to become a Walk Leader and has created a route around Hebburn that showcases its history. Walks will be designed around the ability of members. 

Meetings are held every 1st and 3rd Tuesday of the month between 11am and 1pm, this is a drop in session with no appointment needed. The walk will be held on the 3rd Tuesday of the month after the meeting finishes. 

Lynn requests that members spread the word and advises that the Practice is advertising in newsletters and through social media. 

Social Media

Facebook and Twitter are now up and running and posters have been placed in reception to advertise this. 

Mr Harte suggested the use of Social Media for advertising the Survey. Mr Simpson confirmed he could help and there were services available such as surveymonkey.co.uk to do this.  
Noticeboard in reception has now been tided and leaflets have been replaced with key information regarding the Practice. Lynn requests that if any members have ideas of what they would like to see then please let her know. 
Mr Harte stated that he had noticed the number of DNA appointments had been changed. Lynn agreed that this had not been changed in a while and explained that the member of staff looking after this had left but another member of staff would be doing this weekly now. 
Mr Fionda queried whether once a patient DNA’d an appointment were they informed about it, or what was our protocol. Lynn confirmed that we used to send letters for each DNA and after 3 missed appointments you were requested to find a new GP but this no longer happened. Lynn and Dr Kerstin agreed that amount of DNA’s would be monitored and the letters would possibly be sent once again. 

Over 75’s

New government guidelines state that all those over 75 must have a named GP. All our patients that fall within this category have been informed by letter and the responsibility has been split between the Partners of the Practice. Lynn reassured that this did not mean that those over 75 could only see their named GP but could continue to see those whom they wished.  Mr Fionda agreed that this was a good idea.   

Unplanned admissions

This is something new put in place to prevent unnecessary admission into hospital. 
Mr Harte stated that it would be interesting to see the mechanics behind how this would work and also queried where the funding came from.

Dr Kerstin confirmed that she was unaware of the funding in place but explained that unplanned admissions were those who medically could be treated by their GP but it was the care that was missing. Dr Kerstin give an example of an elderly patient with cystitis, the cystitis is easily curable with antibiotics but as this can make elderly patients confused it can cause problems for those living alone as no one around to help, therefore these patients are admitted into hospital not for medical care as such but for the care and monitoring of hospital staff. 

Each practice is to identify 2% of their high risk of admission patients and put a care plan in place such as a named GP, Community Matron or District Nurse etc. 
Lynn agreed she would update member in one year to see if any improvement had been made. 

PRG Members
Lynn discussed the option of getting in touch with current PRG members that have not recently attended to see if still interested and the intent to recruit new members. Lynn discussed the possibility of speaking to 6th Forms in the area to recruit younger members and also recruiting representatives for minority groups.  Mr Fionda pointed out that it may be best to recruit on a yearly basis or ask members on a yearly basis if they wish to continue as members. All other members in attendance agreed that this would work well. 
Mr Robertson requests that if possible could meetings be held on a Tuesday night as this was better for him, Lynn agreed that it was difficult to have a night suitable for all due to working and personal commitments but would look into available nights and try to accommodate. 
Any other business

Walk in Centre at Palmers 

Lynn confirmed that the rumours of the Walk in Centre closing were true. There will be a public consultation held for the public to air their views. Possible closing date would be in May 2015. Lynn confirmed that what would be put in place was a one stop shop at South Tyneside District Hospital and those that attended would ne triaged at the door and directed to the correct service whether it would be a Pharmacist, GP, Walk in or A&E. 
Mr Harte confirmed that he had been involved in a similar situation with the closure of Bensham Walk in Centre which had now been moved to Queen Elizabeth. Mr Fionda agreed that this had work incredibly well in his own experiences. 

All members where in agreement that Jarrow would be a miss as easily accessible and the service provided was great. 

Statins
Mr Kavanagh queried whether the Practice had a policy put in place for those with queries as to use of statins with the different contradicting information being released. Lynn advised that first point of call would be to book an appointment with a GP or speak with Angela at yearly review. 
Dr Kerstin confirmed that she would be unable to give a yes or no answer as each patient is unique and every situation different. Dr Kerstin explained that guidelines change as more research becomes available but a GP or Nurse would always advise the benefits and side effects of a drug and leave the decision up to the patient. 
Lynn reassured that those with any queries should seek advice from Angela or GP. 

Bell on front desk
Mr Harte requested that the bell be replaced at the front desk. Lynn confirmed that the reason for removal was that the bell was ringing without being pressed but reassured she would acquire a new one within the next 2 weeks. 
Next meeting will be held early September, confirmed date to follow. 

